
Eagle Lake Water & Sewer District 

PO Box 137 

243 Old Main Street 

Eagle Lake, ME 04739-0137 

207-444-5441

[ elwsd@fairpoint.net]

December 18, 2023 

Mr., John Pietroski 

Board of Pesticides Control 

28 State House Station 

Augusta, ME 04333-0028 

Dear Mr. Pietroski, 

DEC 22 

The Board of Trustees of Eagle Lake Water & Sewer District is requesting that the Board of 

Pesticides Control designate the district's public water supply, which is wellhead protection area 

along Eagle Lake as a Critical Pesticide Control Area and have a total ban on the use of pesticide 

and herbicide within this area. 

The public water supply is two (2) 16" gravel pack groundwater wells, 42 feet in depth. Wells 

were installed in 2008 and put in service in January, 2009. In 2008 the district and the town tried 

to create a wellhead protection plan ordinance but failed. Over the years we have notice that 

abutting land owners have been active in applying herbicides and pesticides within our wellhead 

protection area. We have requested the abutting land owners stop this practice, but they have 

refused. The board of trustees is requesting your help to protect our drinking water supply. 

Enclosed is a copy well site management plan, produce by our engineers and approved by the 

Maine Drinking Water Program, a site map, abutting land owners and mailing addresses. 

Should you need additional information please contact district office at (207)-444-5441. 

Sincerely, 

���,,.
Clerk, EL WSD 
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